
Dear All: 

 

I misspoke during the ICCVAM Public Forum on May 27, 2015 regarding the OLAW Annual 
Report.  

 

The annual report to OLAW required by the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 
Animals, IV.F.1.,2., & 4, does not contain animal usage or inventory information. The PHS 
Policy requires that at least once every 12 months the IACUC, through the Institutional Official 
(IO), must report to OLAW. Information to be reported includes: 

• Any change in the institution’s accreditation status; 
• Any change in the institution’s program of animal care and use or facilities; 
• Any change in the Institutional Official; 
• Any changes in the IACUC membership; 
• The dates that the IACUC conducted its semiannual evaluations of the program and 

facilities; and 
• Any minority views filed by members of the IACUC.” 

 

Contact the OLAW if there are any questions: 

Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
National Institutes of Health 
RKL 1, Suite 360, MSC 7982 
6705 Rockledge Drive 
Bethesda, MD 20892-7982 
(20817 zip code for delivery service or hand delivery) 
olaw@mail.nih.gov 

 

Best regards,  

Carol Clarke, DVM, DACLAM 
USDA/APHIS-Animal Care 
Research Program Manager 
Carol.L.Clarke@aphis.usda.gov 

 


